
HOKOWHITU SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
    Friday the 5th of July 2024 

                                          
  Important Upcoming Events 2024 
 

TODAY 
5 July 

- 3pm School closes for the term 2 holidays 

22 July - 8.50am School opens for term 3 

24 July - Cookie orders close today - final day to place orders. 

25 July - 9.15am Year 6’s to PNINS roadshow 

26 July - Mid-year reports come home in school bags this afternoon 

30 July (surnames A - L) 
31 July (surnames M - Z) 

 

- 5.30 - 6.30pm Celebrating Learning Evenings 
Come along on one of these evenings, chat with all the teachers in the kete, 
enjoy looking at some of the learning, complete some activities together 

23 August - Teacher Only Day - SCHOOL CLOSED 

SAVE THIS DATE NOW! 
26 September 

- 6pm Whole School Major Production at the Regent Theatre 

 
Please also look out for kete newsletters - these include specific dates/events for  

that kete. 

 
Ways to Contact The Office When Your Child Will Be Late Or Sick 
Email - office@hokowhitu.school.nz 
Phone (You can also leave a voicemail) - 06 357 9667 
App - See how to download the App below 
https://hokowhituprimary.apps.school.nz/  
School cell phone (you can ring or text this number) - 027 357 9021 
 
Please contact us as soon as you know your child will be late or is not coming to school as it can take a long time 
to contact everybody that doesn’t contact us. We do this to ensure your child is safe and not a missing child. 
Please do not contact the teacher directly, they don’t always see emails when they are teaching. Thank you. 
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UPDATE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
Kia ora koutou 
Ngā mihi kia koutou 
 

 
Today we farewelled Mrs Helen Griffin from her role as our much loved and respected Deputy Principal and Learning 
Support Coordinator. We are delighted that Helen has agreed to return in a part time capacity for the rest of this 
year, along with acknowledging her outstanding service to education over many years. 
 

We also farewelled Mrs Wackrow and Mrs Prisk. Diane has decided it is now time to retire and Tabitha continues her 
learning journey with returning to full time study. My  sincere thanks to each of you for your commitment and dedication 
to supporting the ākonga at our kura. 
 

BOOK BATTLE 

What fantastic success our teams had at ‘The Book Battle’ competition last week. Congratulations to both teams who 
represented our kura in the Year 5/6 division. 
Students were quizzed on a set of books they had to read. There were also general quiz questions, which the students 
handled well. 
Hokowhitu Team A placed 1st, and Team B were fourth. Wow - exciting! 
The students won a trophy and 15 books which they kindly shared with the other team. They donated the extra books to 
our school library. 
 

Team A - Hannah, Makayla, Alex, Isabella 

Team B - Ruby A, Mila L, Austin, Sahar. Reserve - Louis 

COACH: Mrs Gifford-Moore 

 

This is an example of us working within our first strategic 
goal: 
Ensuring all ākonga gain confidence and experience 
success in literacy and numeracy 

 

PTA FUNDRAISER - Cookies 
There is plenty of time over the holidays to  collect final 
orders for delicious frozen cookie dough - VERY easily baked 
ready for enjoying. The final day for us to receive cookie 
orders is Wednesday the 24th July, so you have plenty of 
time to collect orders and payment before then. 

 

WHĀNAU AND TE AO MĀORI HUI: 
We were delighted with the generosity shown in donating vegetables for our Matariki soup kai. Tino pai rawa to everyone 
who helped. Your atawhai was much appreciated. 
Thanks to everyone who took the opportunity to come along to one or both of these hui earlier in the week. 
At the whānau hui we shared the ways we are progressing toward our strategic goal specifically related to Te Ao Māori, 
and asked for direction around how whānau feel we are doing with this.   
At the second hui we were treated to a performance from our Kapa Haka roopu, shared kai, and completed a variety of 
activities celebrating Matariki or Puanga. 
 

Wishing everyone a happy and safe term break. We look forward to seeing you all back at school from 8.30am on Monday 
22nd July. 
 

Ngā mihi nui 
Lin Dixon 

 
 



 
The ICAS sign up cut-off date is Friday the 26th of July. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact our school organiser Mr Hawkins 
r.hawkins@hokowhitu.school.nz if you have any questions. 

 
How to participate in ICAS 
If you wish for your child to participate in ICAS this year, please: 
 
1. Read about ICAS subjects and prices here: (icasassessments.com/products-icas/) 
 
2. Read the Privacy Collection Statement below. 
 
3. Read the terms and conditions here:  
(icasassessments.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/04/2023-ICAS-Assessments-Schools-TsCs_S2023.V6-1.pdf) 
 
4. Go to the Parent Portal to sign up to chosen subject areas here: 
(shop.icasassessments.com/pages/pps) 
 

5. Enter our school’s access code - WIE149 

 
6. Enter your child’s details, select the subject areas your child would like to participate 
in, then proceed to payment. 
 
Please note that the ICAS subject areas shown for selection are at the school’s discretion. 
After payment is made via the Parent Payment System, you will receive an order confirmation 
email, please keep this for your records. 
 
 

 

YUMMY STICKER COLLECTION 
Collect the Yummy cut-out labels from bags (each cut-out label is worth 10 stickers) and individual Yummy 
apple stickers for our school’s share of the $200,000 free Sport sports gear prize pool. Yummy apples are 

available from New World, PAK’nSAVE and participating Four Square stores. We get bonus stickers for 
Ambrosia, Sweet Tango and Lemonade apples. The more you collect, the more sports gear we get so get going 

and start collecting your Yummy cut-out labels and stickers now! 
 

Sticker sheets are available from our school office or from your child's kete. 
We will be collecting stickers until the 22nd of October 

Thank you for your support! 
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Basketball - 
Well done to the following basketball teams on a great season: 
Hokowhitu School Shooters 
Hokowhitu School Raiders  
Hokowhitu School Jets 
A massive thank you to all the parent/sibling helpers this season, we would not have teams in these 
competitions without any of you! 
 

Sports available at Hokowhitu school for 2024 
We will let you know in upcoming newsletters and through the School App when these sports 

are open on Kindo. 

 
(Please note Rugby and Winter Soccer are CLUB sports, these ARE NOT offered at Hokowhitu School). 

 
Coaches/Managers - If you would like details in the newsletter, please email them to Jen Bates - 

office@hokowhitu.school.nz. 
 
 
 

Term 1  Term 2 Term 3 Term 4 

Netball -  
Years 1-4 

Basketball -  
Years 3-6 

Netball - Years 5 & 6 
(Begins in term 3, week 7 and 
continues in term 4) 

Summer soccer - Years 1-6 

Summer Hockey - 
Years 1-6 

Winter hockey -  
Years 1-6 

 
Summer hockey - Years 1-6 

  
T-Ball - We are only gathering 
interest at this stage. The team 
is for year 0, 1 & 2 students (in 
2024) only. The season begins 
T4 and carries over into T1, 
2025. 

Touch - Years 1-6 

   
Volleyball - Years 4-6 

Badminton -  
Years 5 & 6 

 
Badminton - Years 4, 5 & 6 Badminton - Years 5 & 6 

These sports are 
available in term one 
and they close for 
registration in week 
2 of term 1.  

These sports are 
available in term two 
and three and they 
close for registration 
in week 9 of term 1. 

These sports are available in 
terms three and/or four and 
registration closes in term 2. 

These sports are available in 
term four and they close for 
registration in term 3. 
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Achievement Awards 

 
 
Te Kete Wakahuia                                                            
Carson - For persevering to blend sounds together quickly to read words. 
Tilly - For being a great superstar this week.  
Hayze - For showing enthusiasm when creating your matariki art.  
Jack - For stepping up with your attitude to learning this week.  
Adrit - For trying hard with his handwriting.  
Asher - For working super hard in literacy workshops. Kā rawe!  
Manha - For being a helpful member of Huia. Kā pai!  
Lusion - For working hard on your letter formation.  
Kirill - For your super maths knowledge.  
Eli - For working hard in your workshops. Tino pai. 
 
Thanks for a fabulous term Te Kete Wakahuia. Rest up for an exciting term 3 which includes Nga Toi - our major 
school production on stage at the Regent! 
 
Te Kete Pounamu 
Baoyu - Fantastic work in maths - you are a basic facts superstar!  
Suyog - For amazing work with learning your 2 and 5 times tables - Mahi Pai!  
 
Thank you Te Kete Pounamu for a fantastic term of learning ... we think you are all amazing!! Have a safe a 
break - (be kind to your adults) and we will see you again in term 3 - Mrs Orr, Mr Evans and Whāes Bree 
 
Te Kete Manawa  
Te Kete Manawa thank you for another fantastic term. You did some amazing learning and made many 
contributions. Have a lovely two week break and we will see you in Term 3. Whaea Hannah we wish you all the 
best and we can't wait for you to visit with your baby. We will miss you but can't wait until your return in 2025. 
 
Te Kete Aronui 
TKA, Thank you for an awesome term 2. We hope you have a great break and come back refreshed ready for 
learning. We have a busy term with production. How exciting! 
 
Te Kete Tangaroa 
TKT well done on an amazing Term 2. From ANZAC studies to mini science fairs you have achieved so much this 
term. Have a great break, and rest up for Term 3. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



NOTE FOR YEAR 6 WHĀNAU 
 
PNINS Enrolment Information 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Community Notices 

 
THE EGG PROJECT…. 
 
We’re gearing up to pack the freshest, happiest eggs this 
side of the henhouse, and we don’t want you to miss out. 
Our Free Range and Certified Organic Free-Range eggs 
come from the happiest hens you’ll ever meet (unless 
you’ve got your own chooks!). 
 
 
      Why should you scramble to order before the cut-off? 

1. Unbeatable Freshness: These eggs are so fresh, they 
practically come with a cluck of approval. 

2. Fundraising Fun: For every dozen you buy, we give 
$1.00 back to your school. That's a win-win for 
everyone! 

3. Support Local: You’re backing a small local business 
that’s cracking out its best to make a difference in 
our community. 

 
 
Don’t egg-nore this opportunity - get your dozen(s) now 
and enjoy the freshest eggs you can get without 
building a coop in your backyard. 
  
Click here to place your 
order: www.theeggproject.co.nz 
 
Order by Midnight Tuesday for Thursday collection 
from the school office. Our Hokowhitu School code is 
SCH-003 
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